
To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I would like to recommend Santiago Rangel for admission to the Master’s in Teaching Program 
at The Evergreen State College. As the head Men’s Soccer Coach in 2017, I recruited Mr. Rangel 
as a student athlete from Bothell High School to Shoreline Community College. Mr. Rangel 
exhibited positive mannerisms with a great attitude in our first contact. Mr. Rangel played as a 
student athlete in the soccer program between 2018 and 2020 and showed a high level of 
professionalism both on and off the field.  

Mr. Rangel was one of the captains of the team both years. As a student athlete, Mr. Rangel 
played a huge leadership role and was second to none. He ensured the team was well 
coordinated on every level. He followed up with his teammates' academic progress by making 
sure they were up to date with their school work. He was my best student athlete academically 
and also an outstanding teammate. He had the best GPA during those years. In addition, he is 
respectful, dependable, dedicated, highly trustworthy etc.  

As a result of his great qualities, it is without reservation that I write this letter of 
recommendation to the University of Washington Undergraduate Program. Being a first-gen 
student, Mr. Rangel continues to excel academically despite all the limitations. 

As an Alumni of The Evergreen State College, I advised him to transfer from the University of 
Washington to The Evergreen State College when he consulted with me. Mr. Rangel has shown 
his gratitude since joining the college and is convinced The Evergreen State College is the kind 
of academic environment for him to learn and succeed.  

Without a doubt, he would contribute immensely and be a great asset to the program 
academically and culturally. Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide you with any 
further information. 

 

Sincerely, 

Joseph Ademofe 

 


